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STAFF REPORT
City of Lancaster, California

	PH 1

	01/08/08

	MVB



Date:
January 8, 2008
To:
Mayor Hearns and City Council Members

From:
James R. Williams, Public Works Director
Subject:
Public Hearing Regarding Adoption of a Groundwater Management Plan for the Antelope Valley 

Recommendation:

Adopt Resolution No. 08-02, to adopt the Groundwater Management Plan for the Antelope Valley (GWM) Plan.  The GWM Plan was prepared by the Regional Water Management Group (RWMG) along with the Integrated Regional Water Management Plan which was published on November 19, 2007.  The City of Lancaster is one of eleven public agencies that form the RWMG. 
Fiscal Impact:
None.

Background:

The City Council adopted the Integrated Regional Water Management Plan (IRWM) Plan on December 11, 2007.  The IRWM Plan was prepared, by design, to also serve as a Groundwater Management Plan. The GWM Plan adoption requires two public hearings and determination of whether a majority protest exists. The first public hearing was held on April 10, 2007 and indicated the City’s intent to prepare the IRWM Plan and the GWM Plan (Plans). The purpose of this public hearing is to receive public testimony and determine if a majority protest to its adoption exists.
Eleven public agencies, including the City of Lancaster, collaboratively prepared the Plans in accordance with State guidelines to address regional water supply needs, protect and improve water quality, provide flood management, protect the environment, and establish a data management system to monitor the progress of these objectives.  The adoption of the GWM Plan will improve the Antelope Valley's competitiveness for State and Federal grant funds and represents a significant accomplishment that will aid in the management of the precious water resources in the Antelope Valley through 2035 for the benefit of every resident.    
The public hearing was noticed in accordance with State law.

